Dear Fellow Ctizens - Continued from page 6

the beginning, still there at the end and who took "watch" turns throughout the night. We're a lucky community to have such dedicated volunteers - thanks guys!

If you're following the windmill farm discussions in the local media, you may want to access a binder of material I have placed at the Library. Some of this has been provided by the company, Vision Quest, who are making application to place them in the County; some comes from CREW (Citizens for Responsible Energy from the Wind) based out of the west end of the County; and some has been compiled by my fellow councillors.

I'm writing this having spent this weekend at a councillor/staff retreat where we explored the needs, issues and future options around water, sewage and other municipal infrastructure. These items will start to make their way on to meeting agendas in the future. You are invited to attend the Council meetings being held in November at Shire Hall as follows:

November .8. - Public Works (7:00)

November .12. - Regular Council (7:30)

November .13. - Corporate Services (7:00)

November .15. - Community Services (7:00)

November .26. - Regular Council (7:30)

November .28. - Planning Technical (2:30)

- Planning (General) (7:00)

Moule

Monica Alyea, Councillor Ward 9 (476-8045)

Missing - Continued from page 9

Having learned from my Sushi experience, if you can't buy it, make it yourself, that's just what I'm going to do. However this solution has been made exceedingly simple here in the County. The Waring House is running excellent cooking classes on all types of food. Valerie and I joined a group of similar Dim Sum aficionados and attended two days of instruction on making these tasty Asian treats. I'm warming up my wok and getting out my rice paper, spring roll and won ton wrappers.

"I can't think of anything else I miss right now" I said to my friend. "So why don't we fill our glasses and soak up some more of this County sunshine?"

"Good idea" he said, "in the meantime I think I know where I can get you some chicken feet".

- John A. Jackson

SOUTH BAY U.C.W.

The ladies of South Bay U.C.W. met at the Church Hall on Wednesday, October 17th, at 1:30 p.m. President Brenda Minaker opened with a poem - "He Knows What's Best." Our theme hymn, purpose and the Lord's Prayer were said by all.

Alice Miller's devotional on "Thankfulness" was prepared by Irene Magee. Thanks, Irene, you did an excellent job as usual.

Nineteen members answered roll call by contributing items to the food bank or the Samaritan's purse. 19 sick calls were made.

Dona Loney reported sending 4 get well cards. Joyce Minaker's report brought us up to date concerning our finances.

It was decided by the group to make a donation of \$100.00 at a church service in remembrance of anyone affiliated with South Bay Church who has passed away in the last year.

All members are invited to attend the Fall Rally at Cherry Valley on Wednesday, October 24th. The theme is Rest, Renew and Rejoice. Guest speaker is Marilyn Fortin, who is the presbyterial President.

Baby sitting was arranged for several Sundays.

The ladies of the church are supplying lunch for after Margaret Mouck's funeral on Thursday, October 18th.

Eleanor Rorabeck moved and Skip McCormack moved we give \$100.00 to our church choir for music. Carried. We certainly appreciate the musical contribution the choir adds to our church services.

Madeline Rose's program was about One Family - we need to learn and appreciate about other beliefs. She also read an article by F.L. Dodds that talked about life in the Village of Milford around the time of 1880.

Merle Evans contest was won by Skip McCormack and Brenda Minaker.

Dodie Dance thanked hostesses Winona Moran and Dona Loney for a delicious lunch.